MINUTES OF THE WOMEN’S CLUB MEETING
SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES
DECEMBER 16, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 9 A.M. by President Vicky Krueger.

First-time attendees were Linda Dabney, Lexa Bentley, Dana Szretter, Oley Reuter and Sheryl
Belka.

OFFICERS REPORT:
Minutes of the November 18, 2022, meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s report was presented. The beginning balance was $21,741.90 and the ending balance
was $21,707.47.

OLD BUSINESS:

The $100 approved to spend for Christmas tree decorations was not needed. A motion was made
and approved to use this money to purchase new storage bags for the trees.

NEW BUSINESS:
The crosses that were previously set up by the Gazebo were deteriorated and no longer usable. It
was suggested that we ask the Woodworkers if they would be willing to make new ones and at

what cost.

Some of the Christmas decorations set up by the Gazebo need updating or replaced. The
snowman is dull so Sherri Gardner has volunteered to try to spray paint it.

Suzanne Ulrich suggested that the flower pots around the pool need replaced. If anyone finds
some large brightly colored ones, preferably plastic, let the Garden Club know.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Pam Adams reported on the December 17" breakfast. The price is $7.00.

Pam Lacy reported on the Christmas Carolers. Caroling will be on December 22", If inclement
weather, it will be December 23",

Terry Debackere thanked everyone for all their help in making the Craft and Bake Sale a huge
success, earning $1,307.75 for the Women’s Club.

A thank you was given to the committee that set up the Christmas trees and decorations.

Lenore Combs announced that the Finger Lickin’ Chicken Neighborhood Watch fundraiser will
be January 16".



Lenore also thanked everyone for the three boxes of gifts for Toys and Tots.

Christmas dinner will be at 2 o’clock on Christmas day.

Beth Parrish reminded everyone about the New Year Eve’s Party. Cost is $5.00.

Jean Burgoine stated there is a bulletin board in the library for announcing upcoming off-site
events that are SEPO oriented and open to all residents. The name and contact information of the

SEPO resident that is organizing the event must be included.

Lisa Perrier reminded everyone of the New Homeowners’ Party on January 13™. A sign-up sheet
and box will be in the library beginning January 1°*.

Marlene Hall suggested that the Women’s Club invite the Board Candidates for a “Meet the
Candidate”. She will meet with our Activity Director to set up a date and time.

The winner of the Ugly Sweater Contest was Geneva Carr.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 A.M.
Respectfully Submitted,

Karen Baase, Secretary



